## Nedging with Naughton Village Hall and Community Council Report October 2022

All the outside areas have now been turfed. An old picnic table has been repaired so we now have three on the patio. Weather permitting the new play equipment will be installed this week. Trees and hedging have been ordered with the tree warden. Babergh DC have sent someone to advise us on fruit trees and also the use of the field behind the hall to make it more environmentally friendly to wild life.

We held the Autumn supper and dance at the weekend at Nedging Hall Barn. It was not as well attended as in previous years as a lot of our regular people were on holiday. We did however have a few new residents attend. Everyone enjoyed themselves, there was plenty to eat and everyone was up and dancing to the band who were excellent as usual.

Our next event will be the Posh Frock dinner on 12<sup>th</sup> November. Then we will hold our annual Christmas quiz on 10<sup>th</sup> December.

There are some places available in the activity classes (Tai Chi, Keep fit and Pilates). Please contact the groups organiser if you would like more information.

Sheila Goodman